
From: Chambers - Ross J  

Sent: Friday, 26 April 2019 11:13 AM 
To: Natalie Dabarera 

Cc: Nigel Ward; Julian Arndt; Dean Tyler; Helen Hamberger; 'aodgers@ieu.org.au'; Michael Wright; 
'bellearrabalde@hotmail.com'; 'John.Gunn@ccsa.org.au'; Stephen Bull; 'Kylie Brannelly'; Estha van 

der Linden; 'sofia.bahas@afei.org.au'; Kez Tacar; Sophie Margaret Whish; Carol Matthews; 'Arthur 

Dowdle' 
Subject: RE: AM2018/18 and AM2018/20: Children's Services Award/Teachers Award - Extension of 

Time 

 
Dear Ms Dabarera, 
 
His Honour has approved the request for an extension of time to 4:00 pm Monday 29 April 2019, 
and applied that extension to all parties in relation to their Submissions in Reply. 
 
Thank you, 
 
Tahleah Gillard 
Associate to The Hon. Justice Ross 
President 

 
Fair Work Commission 
Tel:  +61 3 8656 4657 
Fax:  +61 3 9655 0401 
chambers.ross.j@fwc.gov.au 

11 Exhibition Street, Melbourne Victoria 3000  
GPO Box 1994, Melbourne Victoria 3001 

 
The Fair Work Commission acknowledges that our business is conducted on the traditional lands of 
Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander peoples. We acknowledge their continuing connection to 
country and pay our respects to their Elders, past, present and emerging. 
 
From: Natalie Dabarera [mailto:Natalie.Dabarera@unitedvoice.org.au]  

Sent: Wednesday, 24 April 2019 5:24 PM 

To: Chambers - Ross J; AMOD 
Cc: Nigel Ward; Julian Arndt; Dean Tyler; Helen Hamberger; 'aodgers@ieu.org.au'; Michael Wright; 

'bellearrabalde@hotmail.com'; 'John.Gunn@ccsa.org.au'; Stephen Bull; 'Kylie Brannelly'; Estha van 
der Linden; 'sofia.bahas@afei.org.au'; Kez Tacar; Sophie Margaret Whish; Carol Matthews; 'Arthur 

Dowdle' 
Subject: RE: AM2018/18 and AM2018/20: Children's Services Award/Teachers Award - Video Link 

 
Dear Associate, 
 
We note that submissions in reply are due Friday 26 April. United Voice respectfully seeks a short 
extension until Monday 29 April to file our submissions in reply. We propose that this extension 
would apply to all parties, if required.  
 
We seek this extension as both employer submissions in reply were filed late (on Tuesday 16 April), 
and due to the number of public holidays in the period since, it will unfortunately be difficult for us 
to file our response on Friday.  
 
We have not had an opportunity to confer with all parties but we have spoken to the ACA/ABI and 
the IEU and neither party opposes this request provided it applies to all parties.  
 

mailto:chambers.ross.j@fwc.gov.au
mailto:Natalie.Dabarera@unitedvoice.org.au


Thank you, 
 
Natalie Dabarera 
National Industrial Officer 
United Voice 
 

 
 
 
T: 02 8204 3048 
E: Natalie.Dabarera@unitedvoice.org.au 
W: unitedvoice.org.au 
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